GRRP CLUB BOARD MEETING JANUARY 3, 2022
Present were Cam Zwart, Bob DaBakey, Eric Vincent, Lee McCormick, Dan Kuipers, Vern Bouws, Martin Urbanski, and Larry Logsdon.  
Meeting called to order at 5:32 PM.

Agenda of 1/3/22  approved.

Minutes from the December 6, 2021 meeting were read and approved.
Presidents Report 

Grant monies report was discussed.  
Announced club calendar is now updated.
Saturday, January 29th Open Shooting is cancelled for GVSU use.  
Email for club has been established (newsletter).  
The GVSU trustee was not present for this meeting.  
The Juniors need to appoint a Club Trustee.
Vice President Report

No report.

Treasure’s Report

Report given by Lee McCormick indicating balance of $29,535.37.  
Savings account is now open for depositing monies targeted for the Juniors program.  Currently $1,800 in the account for monies submitted in memory of Ron Carr.  
Committee Reports 

Rifle – dates for Sectionals have been established.Membership – no report.
Pistol – Eric Vincent reports  Bullseye shooting has begun on Friday evenings.
Air Gun – Vern Bouws indicated no changes from previous month.
Building/Grounds –  Outside door light is being repaired.  Two new emergency lights purchased and installed.  Call have been ignored regarding servicing of our HVAC system.
Juniors –  American Legion match held with Fred Young (local American Legion) attending.  December match was held and our team qualified for Nationals Match.

Membership 
Marty Urbanski reported he is working on club clothing pricing.  A sheet for ordering is posted on the inside of the exterior door. 
Old Business

Lee is sorting center fire brass and working on the 9mm.  Anyone interested in purchasing 9mm please contact Lee at leemccormick54@gmail.com.  
Lead ingots, still attempting to determine action to post for sale.  Backstop lead, still attempting contact with possible individuals for cleaning the area.
Regarding guns and ammo owned by Ron Carr, Cam will be meeting with the Carr family on January 6th to cover this matter.
4H Volunteers – those interested need to complete the application ASAP.
Website – Discussion regarding and suggested two people have access.  Cam has requested access.

CPL Instructors/Classes – attempts have been made to contact the instructor for Concealed Collation without success.  Cam has contacted the corporate offices regarding this matter and the future intentions of using GRRPC facilities.

Insurance Policy – Lee is in the process of investigating renewal which expires in January, 2022.

By-Laws Review – the team reviewing the By-Laws have not been able to meet.  Plans are to meet in January, 2022.

Woman On Target – Looking into NRA requirements and instructors.  Eric has two individuals qualified to teach per NRA and will discuss with them.

New Business

A Vintage Rim Fire Bench League has been suggested.  Need to define “vintage”.  Also time is critical as only two evenings are available, Mondays and Wednesday.  Discussion tabled, need more information.
It was suggested the club pay the $20.00 West Michigan Pistol League (WMPL) team fee.  Motion mad and approved by the Board. 
GV Pheasants has asked GRRPC to donate to the organization.  Motion made and approved to donate a “family” membership.

The current key box  is accessible to anyone and needs replacement with a combination lock box.  No Board action required, lock box will be purchased.
Other Business None.

Next Board meeting scheduled for February 7, 2022 at 5:30 PM.

Meeting adjourned at 6: 42 PM. 

Respectively submitted,

Larry Logsdon

Secretary

